# SHAC-School Health Advisory Council Meeting

## Monday, October 29, 2018

## 6:30 pm Educational Service Center

#### Minutes

#### SHAC Overview:

- a. Introduction to purpose and plan for SHAC this coming year.
- b. Reviewed the meeting schedule for 2018-2019 SY. The committee needs to meet at a minimum of four (4) times a year.

### 2. New Business

a. Ian Halperin, Executive Director of Communications/Community Relations presented an update on Wylie ISD position on school safety.

Wylie ISD school board is not currently looking at the School Marshal program.

There have been added cameras and doorbells to enter each school.

There has been a Safety and Security page added to the district website under parent resources.

b. Amy Hillin, RN, Coordinator of Health Services and Achieve Academy Nurse, presented a Health Service update.

Epi-pens are being provided free to each campus through a grant. Each campus will have two (2) adult and two (2) jr. size pens. Health services is in the process of training all staff in looking for signs and symptoms to be able to use the pens.

BUES, HIS, SES and HES all have the new School telehealth cart. This brings health care to the nurses office. It is in partnership with Children's Medical Center.

c. Wellness Plan Review

Game on: Action for Healthy Kids is a tool to be used for completing and revising the School Health Index. It would need to be completed at each campus. It would take a concerted effort by volunteers to complete this. Each SHAC member could complete a campus as an individual or as a team.

- d. Dr. Stephen Davis, Executive Director of Secondary Curriculum, presented the annual SHAC report at the October board meeting. All members of the SHAC committee for the 2018-2019 SY were presented and approved.
- 3. Topics to be discussed at the next meeting will be:

Mental Health Programs

Student Nutrition Update

Wellness Program

4. Next meeting will be November 26, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. at the ESC